Quarterly Membership Meeting Minutes – February 2018 


THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED

AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED 

THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR WORDS, BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT.

These minutes will then be replaced with the approved minutes.

Minutes of the Regular Quarterly Meeting of The International Association of EMTs & Paramedics of Local 167

February 28, 2018
Roseville VFW
1830

Called to order by President Brett Hopper at 1838 hours.

Minutes:
There was a motion to approve minutes from the fourth quarter membership meeting on December 20, 2017 as submitted.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passed.

Treasury Report:
Treasury report was given by Blake Katzenmaier.  There has been a lot of work with back tracking through the dues with the change in treasurer.  Dues are up to date through January 6, 2018 as this time.  A membership audit is being completed.  It is important to make sure to let Blake know if you leave the IAEP or if you change your FTE so dues can be adjusted appropriately.
There was a motion to accept the treasury report as given.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passes.
**A reminder that if you change your FTE status to inform the treasurer so the amount of dues taken out of your check can be adjusted. **

Communication Reminders:

Website/Facebook
Please log onto the website to stay up to date with what is happening.  The address is www.iaep167.org. If you do not have access please contact the website administrator Ryan Dougherty.  The new format is up and running.  Everyone’s user name has been changed to member’s first name space last name and password is member’s A number (with a capital A). We also have a Facebook page!  There is also a member’s only Facebook Group that has been started for contract negotiations.  There was an issue with the page but that will be solved soon.
National Representative/Executive Board:

Brett Hopper serves as our National Representative for four locals in Minnesota and one in Wisconsin.  The national executive board meets twice per year, Brett attends these meetings.  If you have problem with the way the local is running you can talk with Hopper or you can contact his boss Phil Petit at National.  His contact information is on the union website.  Hopper has been re-elected as a representative to the National Executive Board for IAEP for a four year term.  
Scholarships

Several scholarships are available for union members through IAEP, SEIU, and Union Plus.  IAEP scholarship applications are due by the end of May each year and winners are drawn at the June meeting.  Members can find links to available scholarships on the union website (www.iaep167.org) on the left hand side links or on the Union Plus website (http://www.unionplus.org/union-member-benefits)

Union Plus/SEIU Member Benefits (SEIU MB)
The union benefits website has changed from Union Plus to SEIU Member Benefits (www.seiumb.com).  To use the site, you must register and sign in.  The local number to use remains 5000.  These are the same discounts that were available through Union Plus like pet insurance! Talk with any board member if you are having issues or have any questions.  
LOUs/Demand to Bargain
There are no additional LOUS or demands to bargain at this time.
Simply Voting
We used Simply Voting for electronic voting officer elections this year.  If you did not get an email for voting, please contact Amanda Layne.  We need your current and correct non-Allina email.  There was a $1200 up front set up fee for creating our database.  Elections following this will be between $200 and $300.
Election Results 2018

There were five offices up for election in 2018 – Treasurer, District Vice-President Metro Paramedic, District Vice-President VST (EIT), District Vice-President Buffalo and District Vice-President Dispatch.  Nominations closed January 19, 2018.  Voting was competed using electronic ballots send out to members via email.  We had a total of 126 members vote out of a possible 537 eligible voters.  Blake Katzenmaier was elected Treasurer with 105 votes, Marc LeVoir was elected District-Vice President Metro Paramedic with 85 votes over Bradi Larson who received 34 votes, Karen Kozer was elected District Vice-President VST (EIT) with 110 votes, Jim Domeier was elected District Vice-President Dispatch with 115 votes and Jake Shepard was elected District Vice-President Buffalo with 104 votes.
Summer Picnic/Twins Game
We are planning on having both the summer picnic and going to a Twins game this summer.  There will be more about both of these at the next meeting.

Quarterly Membership Meetings
We will be holding two meetings at the Roseville VFW and two at the Savage American Legion.  The third quarter membership meeting has been scheduled for August 23, 2018 at the Roseville VFW.  The two meetings at the Savage American Legion have not been scheduled yet.  When these meetings have been scheduled they will be posted on the union boards and on the union website.

Contract 2017-18 Update
We had a record number of voters for the ratification vote at 350 members.  The contract was voted down and not ratified.  We have filed for arbitration as part of our process, however we would like to negotiate a contract rather than go to arbitration.  Management has agreed to meet for negotiation once more prior to our arbitration date.  We will be meeting again on April 6, 2018 to attempt to come to an agreement.
Committee Reports: 

By Law Committee
The original By Laws were written in 1999 and were last revised in 2016.  There are some items that need to be updated which include submitting of bank records, job title change from VST to EIT and job title change of VP for Hutchinson/New Ulm/Glencoe to VP of West Regions.  Marc LeVoir is the new chair for the By Law committee as the VP Metro Paramedic. All suggestion for changes should be sent to him.  Changes will be sent out prior to next meeting and will be voted on at that meeting.
Steward Report

Report was given by Vice President Dougherty.  We currently have one member on PIP and five outstanding arbitrations.  We have only had four waiver forms signed so far this year.  We have completed three grievances so far this year. We are still looking for a Lead Steward.  If anyone is interested they should contact Albert Reiff.
**Everyone should remember to request a union steward anytime they feel a conversation my lead to discipline with management.  Stewards are there to be your witness and to make sure discipline is just and fair.**
Old Business:

None.
New Business:

Committee Appointments
We have several openings on committees due to members leaving the union.  Names of members that were interested in positions on LMC, the By Law Committee and the Grievance Committee were taken down by Amanda.  President Hopper will appoint members to openings and will notify these members.
National Convention 2018

This is a convention year and this year it is being held at Atlantic City.  We typically have sent the President and Vice President as our two delegates.  We need to approve travel costs for delegates.
There was a motion to approve $250 delegate fee along with room and board for delegates.  Second.  There was no further discussion.  Motion passes.

We will discuss the delegates attending the convention at the next general membership meeting.
Open Floor Discussion:

New Trucks
A member asked if we should be writing up the new trucks for issues and filling out PSVR when applies.  We need to create a paper trail with issues with any equipment.  If there are issues, write it up and mark in the write up that it is the second time it has been written up or that it has been written up multiple times.  Also fill out a PVSR if there was an issue with patient care due to the issue.
Honorarium
There was a motion to do what was done in the past - $500 to the President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and Chief Shop Steward and $200 to the District Vice Presidents and the Lead Shop Steward.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passes.

Honor Guard
We will be donating $500 to the Minnesota EMS Honor Guard as stated in our By Laws.
EMS Hockey Night – April 6, 2018

This is a fundraiser that has been set up to raise money for the Marina DeSteno-Challeen Scholarship Fund.  Marina was the EMT that passed away this past year.  Hockey teams from Allina, North, Health East and HCMC will be playing.  
There was a motion to donate $750 to the Marina DeSteno-Challeen Scholarship Fund as a one time donation.  Second.  No further discussion.  Motion passes.

National EMS Memorial Bike Ride 2018

This bike ride is scheduled for June 25-30 this year.  It will start in Saint Paul and will end in Chicago.  More information can be found at www.muddyangels.com.

Kai Hjermstad Memorial
Kai was a former union member, help start the Community Paramedic Program in the state and was a teacher at Hennepin Tech.  Mobile CE has created a Kai Hjermstad memorial scholarship.  The local donated $500 to this memorial fund.

Contract Negotiations
There was discussion about negotiations and what we have proposed to Allina.  We did counter the mandatory call back with voluntary and they did think that would work.  We have shown the contracts for all union EMS services and pay scales for EMS services all across the state.  We are hoping for a more focused interested based bargaining when we go back to the table.

Staffing
We are short staffed in many departments including Special Transportation, EMT and paramedic.  They are looking at finding solutions to our staffing shortage including revising the rider policy to possibly get different schools interested in our service.  They are also switching the scheduling software sometime in April from Crew Scheduler to Aladtec.  This is in hopes of solving some staffing errors and to make picking up extra shifts easier for employees.  We are short but we are not as short as were last summer.
The next meeting will be held at the Savage American Legion at 1830 in May 2018.  Date to be determined.
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 2041.
